
March 2025 
Director of Student Services 

Board Report 
Custodial/Maintenance 

- Facility improvements identified. Currently planning for summer improvements with 
custodial staff.  

- Maintenance on equipment in progress with Crescent Springs Hardware. Equipment 
includes Mowers, gator, quad, blowers and trimmers. 

- Preparing for classroom moves and maintenance request for summer work. 
- Emergency replacement of100 gallon hot water heater at LES on 3/17. This tank 

supplied water to the cafeteria side of the building.  Thet total cost for replacement was 
$10,255. 

- We will receive training for the new chiller at LES on 4/7.   
- Frie Alram Panel at DHS had a short circuit which damaged the wiring.  Emergency 

repairs were made with Silco. 
- Lights from Energy Optimizers are continuing to be replaced under warranty. 
- New doors at LES and DHS were painted. 

   

School Safety 

- Facility safety walks were completed and in the process of prioritizing improvements in 
coordination with our Threat Assessment training on 4/18. 

Transportation 

- No major bus repairs over the past month. 
- The new bus is still scheduled to be delivered in July. 
- 30 total student trips scheduled for March. 
- Bus driver training is in progress with Mr. Bird.  We have 4 qualified subs being trained. 

Project One Update 

- Field house is TBD, it is in Cincinnati waiting on delivery. The erector crew for the 
fieldhouse is on site and standing by. 

- Retaining wall excavation to begin in the next 2 weeks for the new playground. 
- Siding for field house and concession bld are on site, roofing for Field House is on site. 
- Score Board to be delivered on 3/28. 
- Concrete work will be completed as scheduled. 
- Beginning discussions for landscaping design. 

Student Attendance 

- Enrollment as of 3/25 is 733 – 378 at LES and 355 at DHS.   
- Attendance percentage through 3/25 – District - 93.14%, LES - 94.28%, DHS – 91.95% 


